
Cobb County Department of Transportation

Project Fact Sheet | JUNE 2020

www.cobbdot.org

Osborne High School

The Cobb County Department of Transportation (Cobb 
DOT) and Cobb County School District (CCSD) are 
committed to the safe and efficient movement of traffic 
and pedestrians within Cobb County School zones. The 
Ed-SPLOST project to rebuild Osborne High School 
and construct the new Cobb Innovation & Technology 
Academy (CITA) provided an opportunity for Cobb DOT 
to work with CCSD to improve traffic safety and operation 
in this school zone. 

Cobb DOT SPLOST and Ed-SPLOST funding was used 
to implement traffic safety and operation improvements 
along Favor Road, Windy Hill Road and Kennedy Lane, 
including the addition of turn lanes to increase queuing 
capacity, a main entrance/exit to accommodate all vehicle 
turn movements on Favor Road, an additional right-turn-
only exit on Favor Road, wider and continuous sidewalks, 
and a new, higher visibility crosswalk. Traffic signal and 
other school zone improvements also were included.

Starting August 3, 2020, vehicles will use the main 
entrance on Favor Road to access the student pick-up/drop-
off location. Exiting vehicles will have the option to access 
Favor Road using the right-turn-only exit or the main 
school driveway, which has the added benefit of multiple 
exiting lanes (see aerial map on the back side for details).  

For more information, please contact Dave Garrett at Cobb 
DOT (770-420-6654 or dave.garrett@cobbcounty.org). 

School Zone Safety & Operational Improvements

Ph. 770-528-1600

Contact Information

Dave Garrett
Cobb County DOT
Dave.Garrett@cobbcounty.org
Ph: 770-420-6654
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